
 

  

On behalf of the Community Clubhouse Management Committee, 

the Windansea Surf Club respectfully request your financial 

support to assist us to complete the Community Clubhouse in 

Buderim Street, Currimundi. 

The Clubhouse will be a shared community space, run by a 

volunteer management committee including representatives 

from the Windansea Surf Club, the Disabled Surfers Association, 

Indigenous Surfers Chapter, Women on the Water, the Moffateers 

and the Caloundra Malibu Club. The Clubhouse will provide a 

general meeting place, a community asset, and a place to build 

community. This is an opportunity for the Surfing community of 

Caloundra to become custodians of their own place and to 

advance the sport of Surfing in a way that is unprecedented in 

Australia. 

Today, the Clubhouse is near completion, but the volunteer 

builders need $20,000 to complete the build. Funding has run 

short due to a protracted court case to prove the importance of 

promoting the sport of surfing here on the Sunshine Coast, which 

has cost the club a considerable amount of money. When up 

against the odds, club members and Harcourts Caloundra 

financially contributed to the court case, alongside kind pro bono 

support from expert witnesses and our planning lawyer Andrew 

Davis, that helped to offset costs. Having overwhelming support 

from the Caloundra community, in February 2021, the court case 

went in favour of  the Windansea Surf Club. 

Today, for Windansea to finish building the clubhouse they need 

your generous financial donation to do so. 100% of your gift will 

immediately go to finishing the building. Windansea wishes to 

thank you in anticipation of whatever support you can muster.  

You can make donations directly to the 'Clubhouse Account' at:  

Bendigo Bank    BSB: 633 000    ACCOUNT No: 154 958 276 

  

 

  
On behalf of the Community Clubhouse Committee, the 

Windansea board riders respectfully request your 

financial support to assist us to complete the Community 

Clubhouse in Buderim Street, Currimundi. 

The clubhouse will be a shared community space, run by 

a committee of surfers representing diverse groups to 

provide a general meeting place, a community asset and 

a place to build community. 

The groups include Windansea Board riders, the Disabled 

Surfers Association, the Indigenous Surfers Chapter, 

Women on Water, The Moffateers and the Caloundra 

Malibu Club. This is an opportunity for the Surfing 

community of Caloundra to become custodians of their 

own place, to advance the sport of Surfing in a way that is 

unprecedented in Australia. 

Today we are asking you to please help us finish building 

the Windansea Community Clubhouse. For Windansea to 

finish the building of the clubhouse they need your 

generous financial donation to do so. 100% of your gift 

will immediately go to finishing the building. Windansea 

wishes to thank you in anticipation of whatever support 

you can muster. 

You can make donations directly to the 'Clubhouse 

Account' at:  

Bendigo Bank 
BSB: 633 000 
ACCOUNT No: 154958276. 
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 What is the Community Clubhouse? 

Robert “Bushy” Mitchell, who has achieved many things in 

his Surfing lifetime so far, described the opportunity this 

clubhouse represents best when he penned the following in 

his letter of support: 

A dedicated clubhouse will greatly expand the opportunities 

to advance the sport of Surfing in Caloundra by offering a 

place to facilitate club meetings, presentations, events & 

competitions, run training workshops and activities, engage 

with local schools, hold community workshops and 

mentoring activities as well as uniting our Surfing 

community.  

[The clubhouse] will be a good place for young people, local 

school lessons and a place for minority groups. The 

clubhouse will support the teaching of Surfing culture and 

history to a younger generation. It will promote physical 

activity, family activity, outdoor lifestyle and recreation as 

well as promote environmental awareness and care for the 

environment. 

Younger members, both current and future, will have a place 

to learn and study, judging, coaching and surf skills. 

A place that allows other like-minded organisations a footing. 

A place they too can feel at home. A place for the community. 

A place that historical knowledge can be handed down, 

displayed and most importantly a place to care for. Once in 

operation, the clubhouse will be a hub for the Caloundra 

Surfing community. 

― Robert “Bushy” Mitchell past Club President & Life Member,  

SC Surfing President, Surfing Queensland President,  

Surfing Queensland CEO, Surfing Australia President and Chair, 

Billabong Events Manger and  

lifetime contributor to the sport of Surfing. 

Read all about the court case and the whole of Bushy’s letter at: 

www.windanseaboardriders.com.au/communityclubhousepage 

If you require any further information, please feel free to 
call Don Smith, chairman on 0419 651 740 or reply to your 
club contacts. Your support is greatly appreciated. 
Kindest regards, 

The Windansea Clubhouse Management Committee 
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